
 

 
 
 
 
 

OHIO TURNPIKE AND  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMISSION 

 
ADDENDUM NO. 2 

ISSUED:  MARCH 1, 2022 
 

to 
LOI NO. 6-2022 

 
 

REQUEST FOR LETTERS OF INTEREST (LOIs) 
FOR ENGINEERNG SERVICES FOR PROJECT NO. 71-22-04 

 
ISSUED: FEBRUARY 14, 2022 

 
 

LETTERS OF INTEREST DUE DATE: 5:00 P.M. (Eastern) MARCH 7, 2022 
 

ATTENTION OF RESPONDENTS IS DIRECTED TO: 
 
 
 

ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED THROUGH 2:00 P.M. ON MARCH 1, 2022: 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Issued by the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission through Aimee W. Lane, Esq., Director of 
Contracts Administration 
 
 

 
____________________________             March 1, 2022 
Aimee W. Lane, Esq.,    Date     
Director of Contracts Administration   
 



ADDENDUM NO. 2 
LOI NO. 6-2022 - Project No. 71-22-04 
PAGE 2 
 
 
 
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED THROUGH 2:00 P.M. ON MARCH 1, 2022: 
 
 
Q#2 Is previous subsurface data (i.e., historic boring logs, geotech reports/recommendations) 

available for the two planned full bridge replacement locations, or should we assume 
geotechnical services will be necessary? 

 
A#2 There is subsurface data available for both full bridge replacement locations including borings 

and foundation information.  We would expect this information to be used and then possibly 
supplemented by additional investigation, if necessary.  As always, an economical approach is 
expected. Existing geotechnical data was provided in Addendum No. 1. 

 
 
Q#3 Please clarify if the organizational chart and additional resumes must be kept to a two-page 

limit. Given that the total length of the proposal is 12 pages, it would be very helpful not to 
limit the org chart and resume section to two-pages. Please consider removing the limit on 
organizational chart and resumes. 

 
A#3 The resumes must be kept to a two page limit.  The organizational chart is not included in this 

limit. 
 
 
Q#4 Can you please confirm that ODOT prequalification is required for protective coating 

inspection for this design project? 
 
A#4 ODOT prequalification for protective coating inspection is not required for this project. 
 
 
Q#5 Is it acceptable to bring on sub-disciplines not explicitly listed in the RFP, e.g., 

geotechnical, environmental, etc. if the consultant sees value to the project(s)? 
 
A#5 It is acceptable to add sub-disciplines to the consultant’s proposal where appropriate. 
 
 
Q#6 The RFP states: “Provide references from three organizations other than the Ohio 

Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission for similar projects and services completed in 
the past three years. Is it acceptable to provide references from three different ODOT 
districts as “three organizations other than OTIC?” 

 
A#6 It is acceptable to provide references from three different ODOT districts although this will not 

be viewed as being as complete as providing references from three distinct organizations. 
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